DISCUSSION WITH MR. JOHN BUCKHOFF OF STATE UNIVERSITY
CONSTRUCTION DEPARTMENT ON MAY 16, 1966

1. The State has no plans for taking additional private land that is
presently occupied, at least until 1970.

2. Private homes have been acquired by the Faculty-Student Service
Corporation on a temporary basis for certain professors, because
suitable rented premises could not be found. The Faculty-Student
organization continues to pay all taxes due, as it is not an
official unit of the New York State Govermnment. It is expected
that these homes will be sold to private buyers eventually.

3. Space for the new College Infirmary, Dudley Observatory and
Planetarium is included in the 31 acre plot purchased from the
Armory Garage. It would also be possible to extend the present
college buildings, if needed.

4., A 30 mile per hour Speed Limit has been placed in effect on all
campus highways and Campus Police, State Police and Albany City
police have full authority to make arrests for violations. State
employees who work in the State Office Building area are not
permitted to use campus roads as a short cut to and from their
job locations.

5. A daily patrol of Campus roads is made to pick up trash thrown by
litter bugs.

6. Sidewalks have been placed along Fuller Road and a traffic "Walk"
light will be installed to assist students en route to the Stuyvesant
Plaza.

7. At present there are no plans to erect a fence along the Campus
boundary at the end of Parkwood, Glenwood and Norwood Street. Since
professors now live on these streets gates would have to be provided.
It is expected most students will come and go via Fuller Road.

8. Campus police do not permit children to play or ride bikes on the
highway in this area. This rule is for their own safety.

9. Smoke nuisance due to defective boiler installations have been
corrected and the University does not expect any further complaints
from McKownville residents.

10. Approximately 4OOO students will attend classes at the New Campus in
the Fall 1966 term. Two of the 4 dormitory towers will be occupied
by about 2400 students. Construction on the 3rd tower will be under-
way and the 4th tower will be erected about 1967. Administrative
offices will not be ready at the New Campus until 1967. A few classes
will also be taught at the old Albany site.

i i 98 Mr. Buckhoff indicated he would be willing to take prompt action on any
future activity or item that is detrimental to McKownville home owners.
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